BOARD OF SELECTMEN
FRIDAY – AUGUST 28, 2015

A special meeting of the Board of Selectmen convened at 7:00 p.m. in the conference room at 110 Main Street. In attendance were Dr. Richard M. Smith, John R. Morrell and Edward S. Harrison.  Also present were Town Administrator Evan Brassard and the media.

This meeting was held to conduct interviews for the Town Accountant position.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Town Accountant Interviews:
The list of candidates was narrowed down to the top two by Mr. Brassard, Finance Director Deborah Mahar and Human Resource Director Cristina Pedro. Mary K. Lauria and Christine R. Thibodeau were here tonight to be interviewed by the Board of Selectmen.

· Ms. Lauria was the first to be interviewed.

Ms. Lauria approached the Board of Selectmen and explained her background noting she currently works as an accountant for the Commonwealth of Massachusetts and wants to excel in her accounting career. She has no experience in municipal accounting, but is up for the challenge and change. She recently received her MCPPO certification through the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, which helps with contracting, and is currently pursuing her CPA (Certified Professional Accountant) certificate, and is particularly interested in taking this course to become the Finance Director for Monson in the near future, if she is chosen to fill the vacancy.
The Board of Selectmen took turns asking Ms. Lauria a series of questions.

When asked where she sees herself in five years from now, Ms. Lauria replied she sees herself here as the Finance Director taking on added responsibilities with the Town of Monson. She wants a position for the long term.
Ms. Lauria said she would be comfortable working with the budget and the Finance Committee. She encumbers purchase orders, assists the CFO in budget preparations, oversees the accounts payable, signs off on all the payments, assists the contracting unit, assists with the payroll projections, bank reconciliations, financial statements, variance analysis,  etc., and also deals with budget cuts and different ways to save money, as well as manages people.
Ms. Lauria said she is willing to work some evenings and attend meetings. She is a people person and likes to learn and teach others what she has learned in training classes, and believes in cross training to see the completed cycle, and feels it helps to know the assistant accountants job as well as the assistant knowing some of hers; however she isn’t a micro-manager who stands over someones shoulder all the time.
· Ms. Thibodeau was the second person to be interviewed.

Ms. Thibodeau approached the Board of Selectmen and explained her background noting she has a wide variety of accounting experience and was a French teacher prior to that. She has been on a few boards such as the Montessori School where she helped out as the treasurer for two school years.  She has helped create budgets and helped in implementing them into a way to track budgets through the accounting software. Ms. Thibodeau also has no municipal accounting experience, but has her CPA.

The Board of Selectmen asked Ms. Thibodeau the same series of questions.

Ms. Thibodeau stated her management skills are very limited. She did have someone who facilitated her work, and in one instance Ms. Thibodeau facilitated the work of another person and also worked with her on deadlines.

When asked where she sees herself in five years, Ms. Thibodeau replied here as the Town Accountant.
Ms. Thibodeau said working nights and attending meetings may be hard as her husband works out of state quite often, and she has a thirteen year old son whom she doesn’t like to leave alone and he is at the age where he doesn’t like to tag along.

Ms. Thibodeau described herself as a team player who is willing to learn from others and respect everyone’s input. She has a commitment to accuracy and adherence to the bylaws and other state statutes that play into the accounting and budgeting features, as well as being a researcher with the dedication of being able to go deeper into the topic and research things from many angles, and she noted she has a lot of experience with this from working in the tax world. 

Mr. Morrell and the Board thanked Mr.  Brassard, Ms. Mahar, and Ms. Pedro for their hard work in interviewing and narrowing the search down to two candidates.

Mr. Brassard stated both finalists were outstanding candidates. 

· Following the interviews and a discussion amongst the Board, 
Mr. Harrison made a motion to extend the offer of employment to Mary K. Lauria contingent upon her passing the CORI check, and successful negotiations on wages and benefits. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

At 7:56 p.m., Mr. Harrison made a motion to adjourn from open session to go into executive session to discuss strategy with respect to non-union personnel pursuant to M.G.L. c. 30A, section 21 (2) and strategy with respect to collective bargaining or litigation pursuant to M.G.L. c. 30A, section 21 (3), not to return to open session. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.
________________________________

Edward S. Harrison, Clerk
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